
 

ROLAND PARK CIVIC LEAGUE 

BIOS of Nominees 2023-24 
 

CLAUDIA DIAMOND (President) 
Claudia has agreed to serve a third and final term as Civic League President. Prior to taking the helm at 
the Civic League, Claudia spent several years on the Roland Park Community Foundation Board of 
Trustees. We benefit from her experience on numerous other local boards including the Women’s Law 
Center, the Women’s Housing Coalition and Samuel Ready Scholarships. A University of Baltimore Law 
School graduate, she’s now their Assistant Dean for Writing & Advocacy. Claudia volunteers with Free 
State Justice providing pro bono legal services and is a Past President of the Parent Teacher Association 
at Roland Park Elementary Middle School.  

 
DAVID FITZPATRICK (1st VP) 
David Fitzpatrick grew up on Ridgewood and attended Gilman School before leaving Maryland to 
pursue his undergraduate and MBA degrees, and ultimately a career in cyber security. He recently 
settled in Northfield Place with his wife and two children. David’s interest in participating in the 
stewardship of Roland Park derives from his parents’ past service to both the Civic League and Roads & 
Maintenance. In 2021 he stepped into an unexpected At-Large Plat vacancy, then was elected Board 
Secretary for 2022-2023. 

 

ED GOODLANDER (2nd VP) 
Moving up to second Vice President in 2021, Ed Goodlander rejoined the Civic League Board in 2018 
having previously served as President. He is a retired attorney whose community involvement includes 
several years on Roads & Maintenance and manager of a Roland Park Baseball League team. Ed 
successfully handled negotiations for the design of the Falls Road/Northern Parkway Exxon Station, 
design of the nursing home on Falls Road and the Cold Spring business area, as well as the transfer of 
the control of Roland Park’s storm water drainage system to the city. For 40 years, he’s lived on 
Oakdale Road, where he and his wife have raised three children and now are grandparents of four. 

 

TOM HOEN (Secretary) 
Tom Hoen assumed the role of first Vice President upon joining the Civic League Board in 2020 and is 
completing his third and final term. A valued member of the executive committee, Tom has agreed to 
serve in the office of Secretary. Tom is a life-long Roland Park resident having grown up on Beechdale 
and now living on Edgevale Park. Tom is VP of Growth Technologies at Network for Good, 
headquartered in Washington, DC and the Founder/President of Classroom Parent. He’s most often 
working from his 3rd floor home office, which looks out over Falls Road to Cross Keys, but can also be 
seen on his bike. Tom lives with his wife Allison Barlow and their two children. He’s previously served 
on the Friends of the Walters, Parks and People, as well as the Architectural Review Board of Roland 
Park Roads and Maintenance. 

 
DAN RECK (Treasurer) 
Dan Reck grew up in suburban Boston, MA and graduated from the University of Rochester and Duke. 
Dan spent most of his career working in the world of energy commodities and capital markets and is 
now building an outpatient addiction treatment group with his wife Lauren. Dan and Lauren live on 
Elmwood Rd where their four grown children visit occasionally. Dan has served on a range of local non- 
profit boards including the AVAM and WTMD. For over five years he acted as the board treasurer for 
the Jemicy School and is currently the chair of the Baltimore Rock Opera Society.



 

Rita Walters Plat 5 City 
After having served as an At-Large Rep, Rita has agreed to move to the Plat 5 City position in 2023-24. 
Returning to the CL board in 2021, Rita Walters resides on West University Parkway with her husband. 
Currently she is VP of Development and Alumni Relations for Union Theological Seminary in NY and 
volunteers as an advisor in residence for visions 2030. Her lifelong interest in writing and social justice 
led Rita from accounting and finance jobs to the non-profit sector where she has both worked and 
volunteered for numerous organizations throughout the Mid Atlantic area over two decades. These 
include Baltimore Reads, Catholic Charities, The Contemporary Museum, Convergence Center for 
Policy Resolution, Big Brothers Big Sisters, Johns Hopkins University and the Foundation for 
Educational Excellence. Her two adult sons and grand dogs also reside in Baltimore.  
 
Veida McCampbell Plat 5 County 
Having joined the CL board as an At-Large Rep, Vedia has agreed to assume the Plat 5 County position 
in 2023-24. A Baltimore native, Veida graduated from Stevenson University and then earned her MBA 
and JD from the University of Baltimore. After graduating, she lived in Los Angeles working as a 
television producer. When taking time off to stay home with her daughter, Veida founded her own 
interior design firm. She currently serves on the Women’s committee of Baltimore Ronald McDonald 
House and is Community & Friends division co-chair of the Hope Heal Grow centennial campaign for 
Mt. Washington Pediatric Hospital. She resides on Somerset with her family.  
  

NEW- Patrick Terranova (Plat 6) 
New to the Civic League Board this year, Patrick moved from southwest Baltimore to Roland Park with 
his wife and their son in 2019. Patrick received his B.A. from La Salle University and Masters in City and 
Regional Planning from Georgia Tech, and has spent the past ten years working in the fields of real 
estate and economic development. Prior to moving to Roland Park, he served as a neighborhood block 
captain and Treasurer for the Medwick Garth Community Association. Patrick is a member of the 
Roland Park Master Plan Committee and helped organize a neighborhood clean-up of the Falls Road 
Terrace median in 2022. He looks forward to collaborating with neighbors on initiatives that tap into 
their interests and build community!  
 
NEW- Chris Cortright (At-Large C) 
Chris Cortright is a former board member (Plat 4) who grew up in the DC area and has lived in the 
Roland Park and Evergreen area for the past 20 years with his wife, Andrea DeLeon, a vice president 
with KAO.  Their sons Connor and Carson are university students and attended Roland Park Elementary 
and Middle School and then Baltimore City College and Friends School.  A systems engineer with Booz 
Allen Hamilton, Chris holds degrees from Georgetown and Syracuse and enjoys traveling, researching 
early Dutch- and Anglo-American history, studying foreign languages, and being outdoors with his 
family. 
 
NEW- Madeleine Driscoll (At-Large D)  
Madeleine moved to Baltimore in 2005 after serving as a Peace Corps Volunteer in Jamaica and has been a 
city resident ever since.  She lived in Tuscany-Canterbury and Hampden prior to moving to Roland Park in 
2014, just before her second child was born. She earned a Master’s Degree in Environmental Engineering 
from The Johns Hopkins University after obtaining her Bachelor’s from Bucknell University.  Madeleine 
works for an engineering firm located in downtown Baltimore and previously worked for the Department  
 
 



of Public Works where she gained a wealth of knowledge associated with troubleshooting water  
and wastewater infrastructure problems!  Madeleine enjoys urban living, the great outdoors, swimming, 
and spending time with old and new friends. 
 
NEW- Jen Viglucci (At-Large E) 
Raised in Oyster Bay, Long Island, Jen Viglucci has been a Baltimore City resident for 23 years, living first in 
Canton, and on Longwood Road in Roland Park since 2011. She and her husband Tony have a daughter 
who is currently in 8th grade at McDonogh School. Jen is a Director at William Blair. She serves as the Chair 
of the Governance Committee and Secretary of the Board of the Maryland SPCA. Jen was previously 
President of Recycled Love Rescue, a Baltimore City animal rescue. She was Treasurer of the Civic League 
from 2018-2021. In her free time Jen enjoys Pilates, hiking and attending her daughter’s sports and 
activities. 
 


